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Stanford University Waste Management Services RFP Addendum 5 
 
The purpose of this document is to provide updates to Stanford University’s Request for Proposals (RFP) 
for Waste Management Services, posted on November 19, 2021. 
 
RFP Section 1.3, Background, shall be amended by this Addendum 5 to add the following subsection: 
 

“1.3.4 On-Site Operations 
Stanford strives to have a collaborative relationship with the selected Proposer. Stanford has 
convened an on-going working group across internal stakeholders to assess opportunities for 
limited on-site operations related to this RFP that best align with Stanford’s overall mission and 
priorities.  
 
Stanford has secured the ability, at its sole discretion, to offer the selected Proposer conditional 
and limited space in the Stanford Service Area. Such access, if granted, would require the 
selected Proposer to vacate the space upon notice by Stanford, through an agreed upon 
process, cost, and timeframe. The current operations yard that PSSI operates out of at Stanford, 
as described in this RFP, will still be decommissioned prior to the commencement of services 
from the selected Proposer. The selected Proposer will still not have the ability to conduct most 
operations on-site for any period of the term of the Draft Agreement; operations that will not be 
permitted on-site include but are not limited to a transfer station, vehicle fueling, fleet parking, 
and vehicle maintenance.  
 
Stanford plans to discuss Proposers’ possible uses of limited on-site space during the interview 
process for this RFP. This will include inquiries regarding how limited on-site operations can 
provide cost savings to Stanford, as well as provide other benefits to Stanford. 

 
Please note that Stanford is not extending the proposal deadline for the Waste Management Services 
RFP beyond the prior March 1, 2022 deadline stated in the RFP, and is not requiring additional 
information be provided by proposers in the March 1, 2022 submission. Stanford is also not opening a 
new question and answer period for prospective proposers. 
 


